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+Subscribe to the weekly bulletin, click here. 
Take a moment to visit and ‘Like’ our Facebook page: www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface. 
 

 

   

 

Archdiocesan News 
 

 
*NEW* Employment Opportunities – Archdiocese of St. Boniface – 
Event Coordinator and Administrative Assistant 
Come and be a part of the Lord’s plan for the future in the Archdiocese of St. 
Boniface! We are looking for a faith-filled, bilingual, dynamic, and service-
oriented person to be the Event Coordinator and Administrative Assistant 
for the Pastoral Services Team. This is a part-time position at 24 hours/week, 

with potential to expand to full time, with competitive pay and benefits. See the attached job description for more 
information. To apply, send a cover letter and resume to James Kautz, Director of Pastoral Services, at 
jkautz@archsaintboniface.ca For a complete position description, please click here 
 
 
*NEW* Saint Paul’s High School – Executive Assistant to the President 
The Executive Assistant to President will report directly to the President. This leadership position is a full-time, 12 
month per year position will require attendance at activities and events outside of normal working hours. Some 
local travel and use of a vehicle will be required. The Executive Assistant to the President will: 
• Provide administrative and human resource support to the President by managing all aspects of the 
President’s Office. 
• Plan, organize and attend (when necessary) special events related to the Office of the President and the 
Board of Directors. 
• Act as the liaison between the School, the Parent Guild and our Parent for Others organizations. 
• Serves as recording secretary for the Board of Directors and sub-committees and provides 
administrative support as needed. 
• Works closely with the Business Office as needed. 
• Other duties as assigned by the President. 
• More detailed job description will be provided to the candidates. 
Start Date: As soon as possible or a mutually agreed to date. 
For a complete position description and how to apply, click here 
 
 
 

 
 
 

NEW ITEMS 
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*NEW* A Letter from Pope Francis to His Jewish Brothers and Sisters in Israel 
“A Letter from Pope Francis  to His Jewish Brothers and Sisters in Israel" was written 
on February 2, 2024 to Dr. Karma Ben Johanan, who teaches at the department of 
comparative religion at the Hebrew University of Jerusalem. Dr. Ben Johanan was the 
coordinator of the open letter to the pope from more than 400 Jewish rabbis and 
scholars last November. In January, she wrote an article for America titled, “There is a 
right and wrong way for Catholics to criticize Israel.” In his letter, Pope Francis invites 
everyone to work for peace in the Holy Land. 
To read the complete letter from Pope Francis, click here 

Read the editorial Rising antisemitism requires a clear Catholic response in 
America – The Jesuit Review. 

 

*REMINDER* The Diocesan Committee for the Renewal & Growth of Parish 
Pastoral Councils (PPC) 

“… it is increasingly clear that in a parish, the two key sources and prime movers are 
the Pastors/ Parish Life Directors and Parish Pastoral Council surrounded and carried 
by all the faithful.” - Archbishop Albert LeGatt, 2018 

Does your parish have a Parish Pastoral Council (PPC)? Perhaps your existing 
PPC needs some updating?.... revitalizing?? Need assistance with encouraging 
parishioners to get involved?? 

DID YOU KNOW?? 

The Diocesan Committee for the Renewal and Growth of Parish Pastoral (PPC) 
are on hand to walk this journey with you! 

OUR MISSION: To actively assist parishes in the Archdiocese of Saint Boniface, in the development and 
implementation of Parish Pastoral Councils (PPC).   

OUR VISION: That each parish in the Archdiocese of Saint Boniface have an active Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) 
focused on the particular needs of the parish and its Mission and Vision. 

We strive to:  

 Be a point of contact for parishes in need of support 

 Present, promote and encourage the use of Diocesan documents pertaining to Parish Pastoral Councils (PPC) 
such as: “Guidelines for Parish Pastoral Councils (PPC) on Website. 

 Develop workshops, presentations, and resource materials in answer to the needs expressed. 

 Maintain a list of resource materials on the Diocesan website. 

 Prepare periodic communiques. 

Wish to know more?? Click here to visit the Renewal and Growth page on the Diocesan website 

Or contact:  

        Paulette Vielfaure Dupuis (Chair)                  pvdupuis@shaw.ca                                 204-794-2153 

https://www.americamagazine.org/politics-society/2024/01/18/israel-gaza-war-neuhaus-246974
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*REMINDER* What Does Reconciliation with the Indigenous Look Like? – It’s About 
Healing Relationships! With Lisa Raven – March 3, 2024 
Lisa Raven, of Returning to Spirit, will offer a special presentation on the dynamics of 
Reconciliation for all parishioners of the Southern Urban English Deanery*. This will be a reprise 
of the presentation that was very positively received at the Archdiocesan Study Days last October 
29th. Your parish priest and a Parish Pastoral Council member who heard the presentation can 
be consulted for their comments and their appreciation. The presentation will take place on 
Sunday March 3 starting at 2pm at Holy Family Parish Hall, 774 Archibald Street. This is a Lenten 
project for our deanery, though persons outside of the deanery are also welcome. Please register 

with your parish, who will contact Fr. Armand Le Gal, or with Fr. Armand directly at 204- 237-3068, or email the parish 
secretary at secretary.holyfamily@shaw.ca  so we can make refreshment arrangements, etc. Seating is limited. There will 
be an opportunity to make a free-will offering at the end of the presentation. 
* Chinese Catholic Community, Christ the King, Holy Cross, Sainte-Famille/Holy Family, Mary, Mother of the Church, St. 
Andrew Bobola, St. Bernadette, St. Emile, St. Philip Minh, St. Thomas More, St. Timothy & Saint-Norbert 

 
*UPDATE* “Listening to Indigenous Voices" Program – February 27 to April 16, 2024 
IT’S NOT TOO LATE TO REGISTER! The Archdiocese of Saint-Boniface invites you to 
explore Indigenous and the history of colonization, as well as increase your awareness of 
ways to live reconciliation, thanks to the "Listening to Indigenous Voices". 
Conceived by the Jesuit Forum for Social Faith and Justice, "Listening to Indigenous Voices" 
will take you on an intellectual, emotional and spiritual journey. The program will be led by 
Brother Thomas Novak, omi, with the help of Daniel Bahuaud, from the Diocesan Education 
Committee for Reconciliation. Essentially, it's like a book club! People read a few pages and 
then get together once a week to discuss, react, pray and see how we can all begin to walk 
together with the aboriginal people of our country, province and community. 
Our Blanket Exercise was held on February 20

th
, however you can join the journey on 

Tuesday, February 27 at 7 p.m. at the Archdiocesan Centre (in the Baudoux Room), at 151 
Ave. de la Cathédrale in Winnipeg. The other meetings will take place every Tuesday at the 

same time, with the exception of Holy Tuesday, March 26, when there will be no meeting. Come and listen, learn, journey 
and pray together. All are welcome. The course is free, although free-will offerings will be accepted. If you are interested, 
simply show up! Or you can register by contacting Daniel Bahuaud at 204-594-0277 or 
communications@archsaintboniface.ca. To read the brochure click here 
 
 
 

Adult Faith Formation 
 

*UPDATED* ❤ All are invited this Lent to use our Six Week Starter Set to spend 

time with the Word of God and others to encounter more deeply the love of God! 
Households of Faith Ash Wednesday to Passion/Palm Sunday Journey "Reflect, 
Repent & Renew!" Resource Available Now! 
For active Households of Faith or those who want a Six Week Starter Set HoF to "try it 
out" here it is! Or of you have been waiting for a message to start Households of Faith, 
this is it! 
View, download or print the PDF document which includes: 

 A Simple Guide to Households of Faith 

 Gospel readings from Ash Wednesday to Passion/Palm Sunday 

 Journal/Notes Pages 

 Four Points to consider after completing the Six Weeks Starter Set 
 

 

  Photo: Returning to Spirit 
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Development and Peace   

 
*NEW* Development and Peace — Caritas Canada: a movement of solidarity 
Established in 1967, Development and Peace ― Caritas Canada is the official international 
solidarity organization of the Catholic Church in Canada. 

We address the root causes of poverty, oppression, and inequality by working with partners in the 
Global South and by mobilizing Canadians in the common struggle for justice and dignity. We 
champion women and social movements as key agents of lasting change. 

Our transformative work is possible thanks to the generosity and support of our members and 
Canadians who stand by us.  

Join the movement of over 12,000 members and help us bring our campaigns to life in your 
community. Visit devp.org/membership. 

 

 
 
*REMINDER* We need your signatures! Sign the campaign letter today!  
In solidarity with the defenders of Guapinol and the San Pedro sector in 
Honduras, we ar seeking to collect 32, 000 signatures on a letter to the 
Honduran Ambassador to Canada by February 25, 2024. A Development 
and Peace – Caritas Canada delegation will meet the Ambassador of 
Honduras to Canada, Beatriz Valle, and hand her the letter during the spring 

of 2024. Every signature counts! Sign the letter today: Act | Development and Peace - Caritas Canada (devp.org)  
 
 

 
*REMINDER* Development and Peace – Share Lent Workshop – Reaping our 
Rights!  - February 22, 2024 
Join Development and Peace for our Share Lent Workshop – Reaping our Rights! 
on Thursday, February 22 from 7- 9 pm at St. John Cantius Roman Catholic 
Church Hall (846 Burrows Avenue), Winnipeg Manitoba. Refreshments will be 

served at 6:30pm. Come and learn about the works of HOMEF (Home of Mother Earth Foundation) from Nigeria, 
Fundación Nuna Bolivia and PAYOPAYO from Indonesia and their work in empowering communities for environmental 
change, food security, agricultural sustainability and community mobilisation. To register, please click here: 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=mdcbDEuHek20Qk6TU8TVkawGoD7b5z1AvHGAbi_MlCNURFpF
UExDUVNNUEI5MEJKMUZIM1JFNVNaRC4u  
For more questions, please contact Jason Cegayle, Regional Animator for Development and Peace – Manitoba and 
Thunder Bay at jcegayle@devp.org or at (204) 231-2848 
 

Lenten Resources & Activities 

*REMINDER* Lenten Resources 
Lent is the 40-day period from Ash Wednesday until sundown on Holy Thursday, a 
period corresponding to the 40 days Jesus spent fasting in the wilderness and 
enduring temptations from the devil before beginning his public ministry (Luke 4.1-
13). We are called to recommit ourselves to Christ as we journey through Lent, 

preparing to celebrate His death and His resurrection. It is helpful to focus on three pillars in choosing our Lenten 
promises: prayer, fasting, and almsgiving. 
Visit the diocesan website to learn about the three pillars of Lent… click here! 

 

 

https://www.devp.org/member
https://devp.org/en/campaign/stand-for-the-land/act/
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https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=mdcbDEuHek20Qk6TU8TVkawGoD7b5z1AvHGAbi_MlCNURFpFUExDUVNNUEI5MEJKMUZIM1JFNVNaRC4u
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/main.php?p=1064#gsc.tab=0


Weekly News Bulletin 

February 21, 2024 

   
 

  page 5 of 10 

Marriage, Family & Life 

*NEW* Marriage Tips 

When feeling overly negative, write down something positive about your spouse. 

 
 

*NEW* Friends in Faith – Connection Café – March 11, 2024 
Inviting all people looking for spiritual support to get through life’s challenges. Each 
monthly event features a practical life or wellness topic, discussion, prayer, fellowship and 
refreshments. 
March’s topic is Keeping your Children Strong in their Faith (or Bringing Them 
Back!). Many parents and grandparents struggle with this challenge in today’s world. 
Please join us for an informative evening, and discussion on Monday, March 11 at 7:00 
pm at Mary, Mother of the Church, 85 Kirkbridge Drive. Please arrive early. Cost is 
goodwill offering. See mmoc.ca for more info and to register. For poster, click here 
 

 

*REMINDER* Marriage Enrichment Afternoon at St. Emile Parish - March 16, 2024 
St. Emile Parish, in cooperation with the Worldwide Marriage Encounter Organization 
is offering an afternoon of Marriage Enrichment for all married couples. LOVE NEVER 
ENDS: Revitalize, Renew and Rekindle the Love & Light of the Sacrament of your 
Marriage as Easter approaches. 
When:  Saturday, March 16, 2024, 1:00 pm-4:00 pm 
Where: St. Emile Parish, 556 St. Annes Rd., Wpg, MB R2M 5R8 
Fee:  $25.00 per couple, dropped off at St. Emile Parish Office or in the collection 
basket with completed registration form. Please write cheques to “Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter”. 
Please find Registration Forms at the church entrance of St. Emile Parish or register 
online at www.bit.ly/stemilemarriageenrich. Registration deadline is March 14

th
.  

For questions, call or email: Beth Cruz - 204-894-4427, lilibethscruz@yahoo.com.   
 

 

Ministry of Care 

 
*UPDATED* In God’s Image – Christian Medical and Dental Association 
of Canada National Conference – June 6 to 9, 2024 
Join us in Winnipeg, MB at the Hilton Winnipeg Airport Suites from June 6-9, 
2024! We are excited to announce that our 2024 National Conference will 
be held in Winnipeg, MB at the Hilton Winnipeg Airport Suites. This 
Conference is a joint conference between CMDA Canada and the Canadian 
Federation of Catholic Physicians and Societies. 
The theme of the 2024 Joint Conference will be In God’s Image and will 
feature plenary presentations on how we can engage in patient-centred care 
while also acknowledging the source of each person’s dignity. Our plenary 
speakers will be Dr. Margaret Cottle, Dr. Tim Ehmann, and Dr. Stewart 
Wakeham. Our thanks to the Winnipeg Planning Committee for all their hard 

work! We look forward to seeing you in Winnipeg in 2024! 
To register, click here For the brochure, click here 
Please note: A special Mass for conference attendees and the general public will be held on Sunday, June 9 at 8 AM at St. 
Boniface Cathedral. Come join our Christian and Catholic doctors in prayer! 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fmmoc.ca%2F&data=05%7C02%7CCommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C854cb89edcc9429a0e9508dc2e4221b8%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638436109138809354%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PPTC%2FzCEk5eftXENWtYNSa7wwKF9LQbw5Dl4PoNUTkc%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2Fug5wFt9NBw&data=05%7C02%7CCommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C854cb89edcc9429a0e9508dc2e4221b8%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638436109138819712%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EJkOc0wzE2DS2G6aaMhFV34%2BDHfc%2FtbkjVmB3DXau7U%3D&reserved=0
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/2024-A/March-connection-cafe-poster-r1.pdf
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.bit.ly%2Fstemilemarriageenrich&data=05%7C02%7CCommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C0b195c6510c348bbe37008dc2c0c523c%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638433678640856434%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CNCKDLoVIudfJznCKssOTY1fCTDp2%2F%2BYTG4HGqYyLf8%3D&reserved=0
mailto:lilibethscruz@yahoo.com
https://www.canadiancatholicphysicians.com/
https://www.canadiancatholicphysicians.com/
https://cmdacanada.org/event/2024conference/
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*REMINDER* Estate Planning, Wills, Living Wills, Health Care Directives 
and Powers of Attorney – March 2, 2024 
Have you ever asked yourself, “What happens if I suddenly die, or become 
disabled and can no longer make decisions on my own?" Or “What if it’s time to 
go to a long-term care facility? Or “Should I prepare my affairs to aid loved 
ones?” Or “Should I leave it for the government to decide?” 
The Knights of Columbus of St. Alphonsus, are hosting an informational evening 
regarding Estate Planning, Having a Will, Living Will, Health Care Directives, and 
Power of Attorney. Speakers from Cleo Castillo Agency as well as speakers from 
Casares Law Office and Joseph Dancel of Dancel Law. The presentation will be 
in English and there will be available speakers in Tagalog. 

Saturday, March 2
nd

 from 6:30 pm to 9:30 pm at St. Alphonsus Hall, 341 Munroe Avenue (Entrance off Donalda Avenue) 
Please Register: email: henryburzynski@gmail.com 
In connection with this event, we invite you to bring 1 or 2 kinds of non-perishable food to donate to Our Sisters of 
Missionaries of Charity, helping refugees and new immigrants here in Manitoba. 
Coffee, tea and cookies will be available. Gift and raffle door prizes.  
 
 

New Resources 
 

 
*NEW* Chalice to Give from St. Thomas More Parish 
St. Thomas More Parish has an extra chalice for Mass to give away. If you are 
interested, please contact Jimmy at St. Thomas More Parish: 
s.thomasmoremb@gmail.com  
 

 

 

News from the CCCB 

(Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops) 
Web site: www.cccb.ca 

 
*REMINDER* “Let Your Speech Always Be Gracious” – Pastoral Letter on the use of 
Social Media 
The CCCB Episcopal Commission for Justice and Peace has released its Pastoral Letter 
on the use of social media titled: “Let Your Speech Always Be Gracious.” Twenty years 
ago, few of us would have even heard the term “social media.” Now it permeates almost 
every aspect of our lives. And, while social media’s speed and reach exponentially 
increase the potential good it can do, they also increase the potential harm it can do. We 
are impacted by the role it plays in the spread of misinformation, the coarsening of civil 
discourse, the radicalization of political systems, and the mental health crisis that is 
especially prevalent among our youth. As such, social media is worthy of individual 

Catholics’s attention, as well as that of our parishes and dioceses, who quite often avail themselves of these tools. We 
invite you to read “Let Your Speech Always Be Gracious” by clicking here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 Photo by metamorworks/iStock.com 
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Social Justice 
 

*REMINDER* Building a World Without Nuclear Weapons: An Urgent Imperative – 
Video of the Virtual Forum Now Available 
Video of last January 27th’s virtual forum “Building a World Without Nuclear Weapons: An Urgent 
Imperative” is now available. Over 1 100 registrants from 27 countries across the globe participated 
with the goal of eliminating nuclear weapons from the face of the earth. 
Click here to see Santa Fe Archbishop John C. Wester, author of a groundbreaking 2022 pastoral 

letter on nuclear disarmament, Dr. Ira Helfand, of International Physicians for the Prevention of Nuclear War/Back from the 
Brink and Marie Dennis, of Catholic Nonviolence Initiative/Pax Christi International. The forum was presented by Pax 
Christi Massachusetts with Pax Christi USA.  
To read Archbishop’s 2002 pastoral letter on nuclear disarmament, which inspired so much of the virtual forum, click here 
 
 

Spiritual Growth 

 
 
*NEW* Mothers Prayer Group – March 5, 12, 18 and 26, 2024 
You are invited to join St. Ignatius Parish Mothers Prayer Group for our weekly prayer 
time  during the month of March.  
March 5, 12, 19, and 26th  from 11:45-12:45 in the chapel after the 11 am Mass. 
Fellowship and refreshments to follow at 12:45 in the Spiritual Education Centre .   
For more information contact Carmela adult.education@stignatius.ca 
See poster for more details! 
 

 

 

Youth & Young Adult Ministry 
 
 *REMINDER* Come & See Weekend – Catholic School of Evangelization 
Discipleship Formation Program – March 22 to 24, 2024 
The Catholic School of Evangelization is hosting a Come & See weekend on March 
22nd-24th. This is an opportunity for potential students to experience life at the 
Discipleship Formation Program. Come spend the weekend with us and be immersed 
in community life, taking part in classes, prayer time, worship, and daily duties all while 
discerning your call to attend as a student for the 2024-2025 school year. To learn 
more about the program visit www.catholicway.net/dfp or register today at 

www.catholicway.net/come-and-see  
 

Stewardship 

February 25, 2024 - 2
nd

 Sunday of Lent 

“’Here I am!’ he answered.”- Genesis 22:11 

It is easy to say, “Here I am, Lord,” when we are kneeling in church. But how easy is it to 
say “Here I am, Lord,” when a neighbor needs our help, or when we are invited to join a 
parish ministry, or when we are asked to provide financial support? Often times we are 
called when it’s not convenient for us. Discipleship is not easy, most of the time it will make 
us uncomfortable and vulnerable. 

https://paxchristima.org/january-27-forum-building-a-world-without-nuclear-weapons-an-urgent-imperative/
https://files.ecatholic.com/17613/documents/2022/1/220111_ABW_Pastoral_Letter_LivingintheLightofChristsPeace_Official_Reduced.pdf?t=1641922875000
mailto:adult.education@stignatius.ca
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/2024-A/Mothers-Prayer-Groupe.png
http://www.catholicway.net/dfp
http://www.catholicway.net/come-and-see
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Archdiocesan News 
 

 
SAVE THE DATE!! Annual Diocesan Multicultural Mass & 
Celebration – July 1

st
, 2024  

All are invited to attend our Annual Diocesan Multicultural Mass & 
Celebration happening on July 1

st
 2024. Mass will be celebrated by 

Archbishop Albert LeGatt at 10:30am at St. Boniface Cathedral, 
followed by a street-wide celebration outdoors with cultural displays, 
performances and activities for kids and the whole family! Come 
experience the world in our diocesan grounds ! If you would like to 

represent your culture/religious organization/parish please reach out to ylicsi@archsaintboniface.ca for more information. 
For poster, click here 
 
 
 

Video - Archbishop LeGatt on Supporting Each Other’s Mental 
Health and Well-Beings 
As the first month of the year has already come to a close, 
Archbishop LeGatt proposes a reflection focusing on mental health. 
Indeed, these darkest and coldest days of the year bring with them a 
particular toll on our mental health, and now more than ever, it is 
important for us to reflect on mental health and on the wellbeing of 
those around us. Let us seek each other out, therefore, care for each 
other, and be particularly compassionate with each other, being 
Christ’s light and hope for each other, even in the darkest of times. 
To view the video, click here or visit the diocesan Facebook page at: 

https://www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface/ or visit the diocesan website homepage at: www.archsaintboniface.ca 
 

Subscribe to the Weekly News Bulletin! 
To stay informed about diocesan activities organized by our pastoral services, and to keep 
abreast of parish activities subscribe to the Weekly News Bulletin! It’s free! If you would like to 
receive the newsletter, please contact Daniel Bahuaud, Communications Coordinator at 
communications@archsaintboniface.ca  

 

4 Seasons of Reconciliation Online Course Available! 
Knowing more about Indigenous realities, both past and present is a vital step in 
entering into meaningful and just relationships with the Indigenous, thus ensuring 
our future together will be one where justice and the dignity of all are truly lived 
out. To help Catholics in our diocese, the Archdiocese of St. Boniface is offering 

the faithful the opportunity to take the 4 Seasons of Reconciliation online course. This course, developed by Productions 
Cazabon in collaboration with the First Nations University in Regina and the Oblate Fathers, allows individuals to watch 
compelling videos and read testimonials and other material about the history, challenges and hopes of the Indigenous in 
Canada, touching on many of the calls to action of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission. All told, the course takes 
about three hours to complete, but anyone can do it at their own pace. The Archdiocese has licensed sixty slots, available 
on a first come, first serve basis. To more information or to register for the course, contact Daniel Bahuaud at 204-594-
0277 or at communications@archsaintboniface.ca  
To view a video about the 4 Seasons of Reconciliation online course and get more information, click here! 

REPEATED ITEMS 
 

mailto:ylicsi@archsaintboniface.ca
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/2024-A/jULY1POSTER_ENG.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=15h4-qUH3cs
https://www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface/
http://www.archsaintboniface.ca/
mailto:communications@archsaintboniface.ca
mailto:communications@archsaintboniface.ca
https://www.reconciliationeducation.ca/en-ca/
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Adult Faith Formation 
 
Households of Faith Online Communities 
Have you been wanting to connect and begin or join an online Household of 
Faith?  Email  households@archsaintboniface.ca to connect with others who are interested in 
gathering online with you! “By this everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you have love 
for one another.” John 13. 35 
 

 

Concert/Theatre 
 

Casting Call for Manitoba’s Passion Play in La Riviere 
We are casting our nets out for volunteers to participate as an actor, crew, 
musician or to be involved behind the scenes  
and in promoting this summer's production of Manitoba's Passion Play at 
the Oak Valley Outdoor theatre site, in La Riviere, Manitoba. Help bring the 
life of Jesus Christ to life this summer! Auditions will be held in February in 
Winnipeg and other locations in Southern Manitoba. 
Please email audition@passionplay.ca if you are interested or for more 

information. To view our casting call poster, click here. For our event poster, click here. 
 
 

Marriage, Family & Life 

 
Marital First Responder Training Course – March 9, 2024 
Have you ever been approached by a friend or relative to talk about his/her strained 
marital/long-term relationship? Do you know how to respond? Would you know how to 
have a conversation that could help a friend or relative better manage their strained 
relationship? Then this training course may be for you! 
The Marital First Responders (MFR) training course is a great tool for using the power of 
existing personal networks to create healthier, happier and more stable relationships.  
This workshop is suitable for those involved in couple and marital work, as well as 
anyone who would like to provide better personal help to friends and family members in 
emotional distress. 
Participants will learn the seven essential skills captured in two acronyms: LEAP - 
Listen. Empathise. Affirm. Perspective * CAR - Challenge. Advice. Resources 
The MFR Training Course is offered by the Archdiocese of Saint Boniface Marriage, 

Family & Life Office and the Marriage Family Life Team of St. Timothy Parish. It will be held Saturday, March 9th in the St. 
Timothy Parish Hall from 9:30 AM to 2:30 PM. Lunch will be provided. Cost: Free will donation. Registrations are required 
to attend. Register at: https://bit.ly/firstresponders2024. Registration closing date: March 1st, 2024. 
For more information, contact the Marriage, Family & Life Office at mfl@archsaintboniface or 204-594-0274. See poster. 
 

Marriage Preparation at Mary, Mother of the Church Parish – April 2024 
Mary, Mother of the Church Parish (85 Kirkbridge Drive, Winnipeg) welcomes couples from throughout the Archdiocese to 
journey with us as you undertake the discernment process towards the Sacrament of Marriage. Sacramental Marriage 
Preparation at Mary, Mother of the Church will take place on April 2, 6, 7, and 9, 2024.  The times are as follows: 
Tuesday, April 2 - 6:30PM to 9:00PM 
Saturday, April 6 - 10:00AM to 9:00PM 
Sunday, April 7 - 1:30PM to 5:00PM 
Tuesday, April 9 - 6:30PM to 9:00PM 
Couples who attend all sessions will be provided with a letter attesting to their attendance. For more  information, and to 
register for the program, visit www.mmoc.ca/marriage. 

mailto:households@archsaintboniface.ca
mailto:audition@passionplay.ca
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/2024-A/Casting-call-2024.pdf
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/2024-A/Large-Posters-2024.pdf
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2Ffirstresponders2024&data=05%7C02%7CCommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7C6928491427874a697e8d08dc1e338878%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638418453917177171%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AG8u4A5%2F65IcXg%2FkK1vWWahAlZg7wLU2zzhI1Ug%2BRc0%3D&reserved=0
https://www.archsaintboniface.ca/media/Nouvelles-hebdomadaires-Weekly-News-photos-docs/2024-A/MFR-Eng-Poster.jpg
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mmoc.ca%2Fmarriage&data=05%7C02%7CCommunications%40archsaintboniface.ca%7Cb4168e6f266a4f4c065c08dc1fc4427b%7C3d221f828c5b47d3959233ed4229d405%7C0%7C0%7C638420174997361124%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FzzESzPi9yW2KHK8VMmiXL0ew2IC6W27Kgk7eVaM4s4%3D&reserved=0
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Fertility Health Awareness Seminar (Spring 2024) 
Calling all engaged couples… and anyone interested in learning more 
about Natural Family Planning!  Find out about the various methods of NFP, 
and how they can benefit your fertility & marriage.  This Spring, the 
Archdiocese of St. Boniface is pleased to offer, free of charge, a Fertility 
Health Awareness Seminar, at the St. Boniface Cathedral: 
Saturday, May 25th (1:00-4:30 pm) – Serena, NaPro & Creighton, and 
FEMM methods. Deadline to register is May 15.  Link to register: bit.ly/fhas-
register. 
For more info, visit bit.ly/fertilityhealth-stboniface or contact the Office of 
Marriage, Family and Life of the Archdiocese of St. Boniface - Marie: 
mfl@archsaintboniface.ca ; 204-594-0274 OR Nadine: 

mfl2@archsaintboniface.ca ; 204-594-0295. 
For poster, click here 
 

 

Social Justice 
 
Coldest Night of the Year Returns to Holy Cross Parish! – February 25, 2024 
Following last winter's highly successful event, Holy Cross is pleased to team up 
with St. Boniface Street Links again to host Coldest Night of the Year. It is a 
family friendly walk to raise money for a vital charity that serves people 
experiencing hurt, hunger and homelessness. 
WHO:  Anyone who wants to form a team or walk with family and friends along a 
2.5 km or 5 km walk that starts at the church. You can get people or businesses 
to sponsor you to raise money for Street Links or make a group donation.  

WHEN: Saturday, February 24, from 4:00pm to 7:00pm. 

WHERE: Participants will gather in the church basement between 3:30pm and 
4:00pm at 252 Dubuc Street. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Unsubscribe, click here. 

Visit our French website: http://www.archsaintboniface.ca/index.html?lang=fr 
to read the French bulletin, Nouvelles hebdomadaires, for announcements and 

activities that appear only in French. 
Please note: All announcements must be submitted to the office of Communications: 

communications@archsaintboniface.ca, by Monday at 4 PM  
if they are to be published in the Tuesday bulletin. 
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